

EP02AT

March 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

Warner Bros. Studio Tour London - The Making of Harry Potter Current Year 10 and Year 12 Fine Art/Graphics/Textile Design students Monday 23 September 2024

We are delighted to be offering students an exciting opportunity to visit Warner Bros. Studio Tour London – The Making of Harry Potter on Monday 23 September 2024, leaving school at approximately 7.30 am and returning to school at approximately 10.00 pm.

The trip costs £51.50 and covers all activities listed below, as well as transportation with Carvers coaches. Students will need to bring a pack lunch, snacks and water for the duration of the day along with some money for purchasing food at a service station, such as McDonald's, for their tea on our return home.

Included in the trip cost are entrance tickets to Warner Bros. Studio Tour London, a green screen broomstick experience and participation in a 45-minute lesson led by qualified teachers at the Warner Bros. studios in a purpose-built.

During these lessons students will have the option to explore either <u>Set design</u> and how the production designers tackle a script, examining the process from sketch to storyboard and model, resulting in the final set or <u>Movie Graphic Design</u>, learning the processes involved in creating movie graphics, from Weasleys' Wizard Wheezes products to copies of the Daily Prophet newspapers. These lessons will offer students an amazing experience outside of the classroom to explore and discover the extraordinary artistry, technology and techniques that went into creating the Harry Potter film series. These Art & Design lessons provide students with the opportunity to study the design processes and the level of detail required to design and make props, costumes and sets in a film. Exploring world famous costumes, carefully crafted props and intriguingly designed white card models, students will learn the secrets of the art department and film making. On top of this valuable experience, I hope that this visit will inspire students in extending their knowledge and understanding of the many different career opportunities available within the creative industries.

If you would like your child/ward to participate in this trip, please pay £51.50 online by Friday 17 May, via the online payment system (if this is likely to cause any financial difficulties, please contact Mr S Clarke, Headteacher, in confidence by email to office@wkgs.net). Your online payment serves as both consent and confirmation of updated emergency contact details. Contact details can be checked/updated via your Arbor app. Please ensure you provide any appropriate addition information directly to myself (staff organising trip).

If you require any further information about this trip, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully

E Portbury

Mrs E Portbury Head of Art

The school has a blanket School Journey Insurance policy in place to provide appropriate cancellation, curtailment, medical and personal possessions cover. This policy also carries very limited personal accident insurance cover for pupils. As the school will not be liable for any injury arising from incidents beyond our direct control, parents/carers may wish to consider purchasing their own personal accident cover to enhance the limited protection of this policy.



